

1 June 2012

Senator Glenn Sterle Committee Chair Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee PO Box 6100 Parliament House CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Senator Sterle

I write in response to your letter of 25 May 2012 regarding my evidence before the Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee of the Australian Senate.

As I advised the committee, my report was imminent. I had a further key stakeholder to meet subsequent to the Senate Committee Meeting on 23 May 2012 in Parliament House, Canberra. As a consequence of that meeting I made some further, although minor changes, to my report and organised that the report be provided to the Minister on the morning of 24 May 2012.

Yours sincerely

Michael Deegan

National Infrastructure Coordinator